
  

 
 

  
TO: INTERESTED Vendors 

 

FROM: MIKE MILLER 
 
DATE: January 28, 2025 
 
RE: Trailer Purchase 
 
Tuscola County Recycling will be accepting bids on the purchase of a new Interstate 8x20 enclosed cargo trailer.  

 
The following specifications shall be considered in your bid: 
 

1. Trailer shall be model number IF820TA3XLT Pewter in color 
2. Bumper pull 
3. Flat Top and Straight front 
4. 2-5200# Torsion Axles 
5. Wall framing a minimum of 16 inches 
6. Minimum of 3/8 plywood on walls 
7. Barrier Tape between wall posts and exterior 
8. 3/4 Durastrand Flooring  
9. One Piece Aluminum Roof 
10. Double swing rear doors (Barn Doors) 
11. One entry side door 
12. LED Lighting  
13. Color matching screws 
14. 24 inch Stone Guard 
15. 2 5/16 Ball Coupler 
16. 9950# GVWR  

 
If you have any questions please call 989-672-5305.  
 
Sealed Proposals labeled “Recycling Trailer” shall be submitted to the Tuscola County Controllers Office, Attn: 
Recycling, 125 W. Lincoln St., Caro, MI 48723 no later than 4:00 P.M. on February 7, 2025. 
 
Disclaimer 
 
Tuscola County reserves the right at its sole discretion to reject any and all proposals received without 
penalty and not to enter a contract as a result of this RFP. The County also reserves the right to 
negotiate separately with any source whatsoever in any manner necessary to attend to the best 
interests of the County, to waive irregularities in any proposal and to accept a proposal which 
best meets the needs of the County, irrespective of the bid price." 
 
By submitting a bid, the bidder is acknowledging that there will be no contractual relationship between Tuscola 
County and the bidder until both parties have formally approved and signed a written contract to be developed by 
Tuscola County legal counsel. 
 

The County reserves the right to make an award without further discussion of any 
proposal submitted. Therefore, the proposal should be submitted initially on the most favorable 
terms which the offer can propose. There will be no best and final offer procedure. The 
County does reserve the right to contact an offer for clarification of its proposal." 


